Reopening of Drury Lane Pedestrian Bridge

September 26, 2025



WHAT IS HAPPENING?

The Drury Lane Pedestrian Bridge will be re-opening for use on September 26, 2025. Although the bridge will be open and completely safe to use, you may still see construction activities taking place over the next 4-5 months as remaining work is completed.

PROJECT OVERVIEW

Metrolinx's GO Expansion program is delivering more GO service across the network, including trains every 15-minutes or better on the Lakeshore West Rail Corridor. To support GO Expansion, Metrolinx has worked with the City of Burlington to replace the ageing Drury Lane Pedestrian Bridge with a brand-new bridge with improved pedestrian access and compliance with the Accessibility for Ontarians with Disabilities Act.

The new bridge is higher than the one it replaces, meaning we can install electrification equipment to run faster, more efficient trains on the Lakeshore West Rail Corridor.

WHAT TO EXPECT

- Construction activities will continue to take place up to the opening of the bridge.
- After the bridge has reopened, we will be carrying out minor activities to complete the construction.
- These works are planned to be as least intrusive as possible, and we will keep noise to a minimum.

HOURS OF WORK

- Main working hours are from 6:00 a.m. to 7:00 p.m., Monday to Friday.
- Minor works may continue during the day, at night, and on weekends to complete the finishing activities.

TRAFFIC DETAILS

• Some construction vehicles and equipment can be expected in the vicinity of the site when works are taking place. Please adhere to safety related signage in the area.

PEDESTRIAN DETAILS

- Pedestrians will be able to use the new bridge starting September 26, 2025.
- To support pedestrian movement while the bridge remains closed, the free taxi shuttle service will resume from September 1 to 25, 2025.
- For further information on the taxi shuttle service, please visit:

www.metrolinx.com/drury-shuttle

COMMUNITY ENGAGEMENT

- Metrolinx has a dedicated community engagement team in place that works with residents and businesses in the Halton Region.
- If you have any questions, please contact us using the information provided below.

Information as of August 19, 2025

This notice can be translated into a different language upon request by emailing us at haltonregion@metrolinx.com

Veuillez trouver l'avis de construction en français ici : www.metrolinx.com/lakeshorewest-docs-fr

Contact Us:

Call us: 416-202-4738

Write to us at: haltonregion@metrolinx.com

X Find us on Twitter **@GOExpansion**

Wisit the website: metrolinx.com/lakeshorewest

Subscribe to our e-blast: metrolinx.com/subscribe